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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
Dear Parents and Friends of the College Community 

 

It is with excitement and sadness that we wrap up this year. Our teachers are meticulously 

preparing our secondary students for their examination in December. Primary teachers are 

completing their curriculum and final class assessments are taking place.  

As we look forward to welcoming many new students to the college in 2021, the time has 

come to also say goodbye to our year 10 students. It is with particular sadness that we say 

goodbye to our foundation students who have been with us since the start of the college    

in 2017. We wish these students much success and happiness, and we ask they keep the 

college updated with all their exciting ventures in the future. 

The college activities are winding down and the summer holiday is fast approaching.     

Families will soon be spending a relaxing time together, however,  the college grounds will 

be a flurry of activity. Four new demountable classrooms and a toilet block will be erected 

on site to accommodate students until we take occupancy of the newly built resource     

centre. We have been abundantly blessed, and it is with great excitement that we will be       

introducing our first double stream classes in Year 6 and Year 7. 

2021 promises to be an exciting year as many new members of staff are joining our college. 

The ABBC Golf Academy is becoming competitive and we are focussing on our health and 

wellbeing in the FitroFlow Pilates classes hosted at school. 

The staff and Board are looking forward to celebrating a COVID-safe Award Ceremony and 

Graduation with our parents and students. It has been such a strange year to say the least, 

but we have overcome, and we remain focussed on the Lord, our Saviour.  

Wishing you and your family a peaceful Christmas season and a prosperous New Year. 

 

Lisa Potgieter 

College Principal 
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We had a visit from the Yanchep Fire Department,  
where we learnt some important lessons on fire  
safety.  We learnt that in an emergency we call 000.  
It is also important to evacuate the building. 

We have had such a busy time at school! Ursula from ‘The Little Mermaid’ came to visit us and read 
a story!  She is not as scary as we thought! The best part of our week had to be “Wet Wednesday!”  
What fun!  Wetting our teachers with the water pistols and spray bottles was the best part! 

KINDY KIDS PLAY AND LEARN 



PRACTICING PROBLEM SOLVING SKILLS  

PRACTICE MAKES PERFECT 

YEAR 1/2 



PRACTICING THE CORRECT      

RESPONSE IN AN EMERGENCY 
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Students love their   

interactive Maths lessons!  

YEAR 4/5 

FACT SHEET – HAND SANITISER  
Hand sanitisers have become a common control measure against the risk of transmission of Covid-19.  
Many hand sanitisers contain high levels of alcohol (60 to 80%), which classifies them as a hazardous          
substance with potential hazards including fire, explosion, poisoning, and serious eye irritation. 
 
Supervision should be provided when using hand sanitiser.  
They need to be stored and kept: 
 at temperatures below 25°; 
 away from heat sources, sparks and open flames; and  
 in a cool well ventilated areas. 
 
If hand sanitiser is swallowed (even small amounts) act quickly and contact the  
Poisons Information Centre 13 11 26. 
For more information, visit Department of Health – Healthy WA ‘Alcohol-based hand sanitiser – safe use and 
storage’. 
 
NOTE TO PARENTS: Please inform teachers if your child has an allergic reaction or skin irritation due to the use of hand 
sanitisers in class. If this is the case you are required to provide the child’s own approved hand sanitiser for school use. 
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Students from all year groups 
had the opportunity to get up 
close and personal with some 
of the Snake Whisperer's 
scaly friends. Many of our 
students were very brave and 
asked some great questions 
during the incursion.  
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A visit from the Snake Whisperer A visit from the Snake Whisperer 



BOOKWEEK 2020 BOOKWEEK 2020 

TODAY A READER, TOMORROW A LEADER 



BOOKWEEK 



Year 10s have been designing a piece of 
Australian flora and cutting it out of the 
linoleum before printing it to see the 
final result. 

Year 5/4 students did a mixed media Monet of a waterlily on a pond, working 
with chalk, oil pastel and paint in an impressionist style. They also made a 
collaborative piece using finger painting! 

Year 5/6 students have been inspired by Book Week. They 
designed their own “Lost Thing” from the Shaun Tan book, 
using recycled junk.  The Laurel Burch cats decorated the 
Room 12 window. Check it out! 

The Year 7 students have also 
been inspired by Book Week, 
creating a Storm Cat painting in 
the style of Vincent Van Gogh, 
based on the story “The Mouse 
hole Cat”.  

The year 8/ 9s created fabulous trees in the style of TR Mack using paints and edi-
col dye, some of them are on display in the Art Room. They have also studied the 
portraits of Picasso, Modigliani and Klee to create their own fabulous trio of     
portraits, which are now on display in the Admin office. 

Students add colour 
to the world 



 
 
 

Grey 
Grey is an aesthetic colour. 

Grey is the colour of the sky, 
On a stormy day. 

Why is the sky grey? 
I wonder every day. 

It can show my reflection 
In the stormy water. 

The colour grey 
Is shown everyday 

In the most seeable ways. 
Grey is sad 

Like the feelings inside of me. 
 

by Jasmine Marshall 

Y
EA

R
 7 P

O
ET

R
Y

 

 
 

Blue 
Blue is the ocean 

And the sky. 
It is the depth of the sea. 

Where will I go? 
Blue is the uniform and 

The waves that crash down. 
Blue means sadness 

And the tears that fall. 
It’s the blue tang’s trap 

And hopelessness. 
Blue reminds me of sadness 

And all that I’ve felt. 
 

By Bindi Groves 



FACTION FESTIVAL 2020 FACTION FESTIVAL 2020 



PRIMARY 
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The City of Wanneroo visit our school every second week to engage in active play with the high school students.   
This also creates a bonding experience between peers and teaches them how to support one another. 

Congratulations to Emersen (Year 5)  

SPORTS STAR OF THE MONTH SPORTS STAR OF THE MONTH 
OCTOBER 2020 

Congratulations to Matilda (Year 7)  

The City of Wanneroo promotes active play  



YEAR 8 AND 9s 
WITH TRAINING 
WHEELS 

 
Wheelchair basketball 

takes a lot of skill! 

Students learn valuable life skills and gain insight in 

how to overcome difficulties. 



 Final P&F meeting for 2020 on     

26 November. Plans for Term 1 – 
2021 will be discussed.  

Please RSVP to 
pandf@abbc.wa.edu.au   

 

 
Arcadian Day & Sausage Sizzle      
($2 for sausage and $1 for drink) on  

Friday 27 November. 

 

Year 3 to 10 students are doing a 
Colour Run on Friday 11 December. 

Kindy to Year 2 are doing bouncy 
castle and other fun activities. 

The uniform shop will be open on 
10 December from 8:30-3pm and  

19 January from 8:30-3pm.  

Please book an appointment by 
emailing Nicola Moores at            
nicola.moores@abbc.wa.edu.au 

P&F 
news 

UNIFORM  
shop 
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Managing events during COVID-19 
Here are some suggestions to consider when taking part  in our Award Ceremony on 9 December: 

COVID-safe requirements will apply, for example, physical distancing, good health and hygiene. 

Hand sanitiser will be available to all participants. 

Entry and exit to the venue will be controlled to maintain physical distancing. 

In order to minimise communal sharing of resources and equipment, parents are requested to bring 
their own chairs. 

 

Parents are encouraged to: 

 not attend the event if they are unwell; 

 follow good hygiene practices such as hand washing with soap and water for at least 20 seconds; and 

 avoid sharing common items such as cutlery and crockery. 

 

Physical Distancing 

Physical distancing at the event will be monitored: 

 1.5 metre physical distancing of adult participants continues to be a requirement, where possible. 

 We encourage registration to ensure capacity to cater for group size.  

Please RSVP to admin@abbc.wa.edu.au to register if you and your family will be attending the event. 

CONSIDERING EVERYONE’S SAFETY 









Australia Reads is an initiative happening this week across  
Australia that showcases the joy of reading.  Our libraries are  
the perfect place to pick up the latest bestseller or browse  
the shelves for a classic story. 

  

For parents - 
  
Celebrate Australia Reads at  
Clarkson Library with local author  
Suzanne Moore. Suzanne will be at  
Clarkson Library on 12 November  
from 2:30pm to 3:30pm to showcase her  
debut novel, The Place Between.  
Free event – Bookings Essential  
via Eventbrite: 
https://suzanne-moore-cks.eventbrite.com.au 

 

For young readers - 
 
Children can solve the puzzles available at each of  
our libraries during the Australia Reads celebrations  
and earn a special book to read with the rest of the  
community across the country.  
 
There’s more information and great virtual  
events at the Australia Reads website: 
https://australiareads.org.au/ 

https://suzanne-moore-cks.eventbrite.com.au/
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